January 28, 2000

Ms. Nancy-Ann Min De Parle, Administrator Health Care Financing Administration Department of Health and Human Services 314-G Hubert H. Humphrey Building 200 Independence Avenue, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20201

Dear Ms. De Parle:



American College of Physicians

American Society of Internal Medicine

ACP-ASIM 2011 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 800 Washington, DC 20006-1834

202 261-4500 800 338-2746 www.acponline.org

190 N. Independence Mall West Philadelphia, PA 19106-1572

215 351-2400

.,

The American College of Physicians-American Society of Internal Medicine (ACP-ASIM), representing over 115,000 physicians who specialize in internal medicine and medical students, wishes to commend the Health Care Financing Administration (HCFA) for its successful effort in assuring a smooth transition to Year 2000 (Y2K) claims payment systems for physicians. We are fully aware of the extensive preparations HCFA undertook to assure the readiness of its own internal and contractor claims payment systems, as well as its active outreach effort to help assure providers and their billing systems were also Y2K compliant.

Many of our members have reported that the Y2K claims payment changeover has gone precisely according to HCFA's plans, with carriers already beginning to pay claims rendered during the first 17 days of January 2000. Clearly, HCFA's intensive efforts to assure a trouble-free Y2K transition is now, quite literally, paying off. ACP-ASIM is delighted with the outcome, and wanted to express the deep appreciation of all our members for a job well done.

Sincerely,

Eccil B. Wilson, M.D. / Cecil B. Wilson, M.D., Chair Medical Services Committee